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Dear Parents,  

 

As I write this our year 11 students are in the 

midst of their GCSE examinations.  With the 

new, longer and more challenging exams, this 

yearõs exam season is especially tough for 

young people.  I am pleased to say, however, 

that students seem to be coping well and those 

that have prepared well are feeling confident 

about the exams they have taken.   Our year 

11 students start their study leave this week 

and will be in school for examinations only 

from this point onwards. As they leave us I 

would like to wish them the very best of luck 

both in their remaining GCSEs and in the 
future.   

 

We are still receiving requests from parents 

asking me to authorise term time holiday.  Can 

I remind you that changes in the law mean that 

I no longer have the power to do this except 

in very limited circumstances.  The 

government has made clear that holidays being 

cheaper in term time, or parentsõ annual leave being 

in term time, are not, in their view, valid reasons to 

take children out of school for a holiday.  The local 

authority is now fining parents in this area for taking 

children out of school for holidays; please do not fall 

foul of the law on this issue.    

 

Thank you as always for your support.  Enjoy the 

bank holiday weekend and the unusually good 

weather. 

 

Best wishes,  

 

Simon Grieves  

Headteacher  

 
  

 

 
 

 

Parent Governor Vacancies  
 

Nominations are now being invited for the position of Parent Governor on our school's Governing Body.  

 

The Governing Body currently has a vacancy for a Parent Governor.  If you are interested, please 

download a nomination pack via the school website or contact Jo Emsley, Clerk to Governors for 

further information. 

If you would like to stand for election please complete the nomination form and personal 

statement and return to the school no later than 12.00 noon on  Monday 18 th  June 2018.  

Nominations must be from parents with children at the school on the day that nominations close. 

Parents/carers who have paid employment in the school for 500 hours per academic year or more 

or who are elected members of the Local Authority are not eligible to stand in these 

elections.  Please note you must be seconded by another parent of a student at the school. 

If there are more nominations than vacancies, voting papers will be sent to all parents, together 

with details of the ballot procedure, on 18th June. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary  

Friday 25th May 

Monday 4th June 

Thursday 7th June 

Thursday 7th June 

Monday 11th June 

Wednesday 13th June 

Thursday 14th June 

Wednesday 20th June 

Friday 22nd June 

Tuesday 26th June - Monday 2nd July (inc) 

Friday 29th June 

Tuesday 3rd July 

Thursday 5th July 

Monday 9th July - Friday 13th July 

Monday 9th July 

Friday 13th July 

Tuesday 17th July 

Wednesday 18th July 

Wednesday 18th July - Thursday 19th July 

Friday 20th July 

Finish for half term - 3.05pm 

Students return to school - 8.40am 

Yr 9 Jodrell Bank trip 

Yr 10 Sponsored walk 

Yr 7 & 8 Salters Chemistry 

Yr 10 Drama Showcase 

Yr 10 Cambridge University trip 

Summer concert 

Get together Cupcake Friday 

Post 16 week - Yr 10 

Yr 11 Prom  

Induction day 

Induction evening 

Residential trips week 

Yr 10 Media City trip 

Sports Day 

Presentation evening - Yrs 7 & 8 

Presentation evening - Yrs 9 & 10 

London trip - Yrs 7, 8 & 9 

Finish for summer - 2.00pm 

Monday 4th June - Monday 18th June 

Thursday 7th June 

Wednesday 13th June 

Monday 18th June 

Tuesday 19th June 

Tuesday 19th June 

Wednesday 20th June 

Thursday 21st June 

Friday 22nd June 

Thursday 5th July 

Friday 6th July 

GCSE exams continue 

Yr 10 Maths exam (PM) 

Yr 10 Drama Showcase 

Yr 10 3D Art exam all day 

Yr 10 Fine art exam all day 

Yr 10 Textiles exam all day 

Yr 10 Photography exam all day 

Yr 10 Fine art exam all day 

Yr 10 Textiles exam all day 

Yr 10 French speaking exams all day 

Yr 10 French/German speaking exams all day 

Please put the pennies in 

the collection bottle in 

school reception.  Other 

loose change would also 

be welcome as we can 

convert it into pennies.  



General Information  
 

Extended residential trips 2018 -19 
Despite the current budget constraints, the governors and staff remain committed to offering residential 

visits as an invaluable contribution to students' wider development, enjoyment of, and engagement with 

school. We recognise that school trips can place some considerable financial pressure on parents, although 

we do aim to keep costs to a minimum. In order to assist with forward planning we are publishing our 

proposals for next year now. 

The governors have agreed that we will run the following residential visits on an annual basis for the 

foreseeable future: 
 

Year 10 trip to Auschwitz, Poland .  

Governors were strongly supportive of the role that this visit plays in the wider development of our young 

people and of its potential to help combat extremism in all of its forms.  
 

Annual languages trip.  

This trip will run every year, rotating the venue across the three languages taught in school, ensuring that 

all students would be able to participate in a languages trip at some point in years 7, 8 or 9.  
 

Proposals for 2018 -19 
 

Spring Term:   

Year 10 - Auschwitz, Poland. 4 days. approx. £520 

Years 8-10 Ski trip, Alpe D'Huez. 7 days approx £840. (This trip will be subject to annual review after 2018

-2019.)  

Easter holidays:   

Years 8-10 Sports tour to Italy.  5 days. approx. £700. (This trip will be subject to annual review after 2018 

-2019.) 
Summer term:   

Years 7 and 8. MFL trip to Spain. 3-4 days approx. £375. 

Year 10 Science trip to CERN, Geneva. 3 days approx. £370. (This trip will be subject to annual review 

after 2018-2019.) 

Letters for the CERN visit and the Spring term trips will be available directly after the May half term. 
 

There will also, as ever, be a wide variety of low cost curriculum day trips, field trips and overnight visits 

and we hope to be able to publish this in our end of year Newsletter.  

Catering  
 

Please note all cheques should be made payable to Interserve Catering Services Ltd with your 

childõs name on the back of the cheque.  

Second Hand Uniform  
 

Revivus in Chapel-en-le-Frith are now selling preloved school uniform with prices from just £2. 

Revivus are very kindly donating all the proceeds made from this back to school to buy books for 

our school library. 
 

Please support our school and donate any unwanted uniform and PE kit items you may have to 

Revivus. (Please note uniform can be dropped directly at Revivus or at school).   

ParentPay  
 

Following the introduction of ParentPay in June 2017, 63% of accounts have now 

been activated.  If you havenõt activated your childõs account please contact the 

school office to obtain your log in details.  



  

Year 11 students from Chapel-en-le-Frith welcomed national charity The Teenage 

Cancer Trust into school this month to present them with a cheque for £1805.  The 

money, raised largely from a sponsored walk involving almost all of the year group, 

will go to support the funding of specialist cancer units for 12 to 24 year olds.  

Accepting the cheque on the charity's behalf,  Teenage Cancer Trust Education and 

Awareness manager, 

Kelly Scott said: "As a 

charity which relies 

upon fundraising in 

order to continue our 

work helping young 

people fight cancer, we 

are delighted to accept 

this donation from 

Chapel-en-le-Frith High 

School.  We cannot 

thank the pupils enough 

for their hard work and 

support." 

 

Year 10 Sponsored Walk  
 

In previous years, year 10 adopted as their year charity, the 

Teenage Cancer Trust.  This trust is a charity which raises 

money to build and equip specialist units for young people 

suffering from cancer in all its forms.   

 

To quote from their literature òthese are wards where the serious business of 

surviving is turned into fun and even though some of our teenagers will not 

survive, at least they are in a positive and friendly environment with all the 

support systems that they so urgently and desperately require.ó  

 

Last year, year 10 pupils were able to donate £1800 to this charity.  To support this 

trust we will hold our annual year 10 Sponsored Walk on Thursday 7th June 

 

If you would like to make a donation to the Teenage Cancer Trust, then please 

sponsor a student or send in a cheque payable to Chapel-en-le Frith High School, 

writing Teenage Cancer Trust on the rear of the cheque. 

 

For more information on the work of the Teenage Cancer Trust see 

www.teenagecancertrust.org   

 

Thank you in advance for your support. 

  

Mr M Jones 
 

http://www.teenagecancertrust.org


Splat!  
Bugsy Malone hits Chapel High  

 

The annual musical at Chapel-en-le-Frith High School has become an eagerly anticipated 

event and this yearõs production of òBugsy Maloneó exceeded the packed audienceõs 

expectations.  Involving a cast and crew of over eighty students, drawn from all year groups 

and all levels of ability, the performance was a showcase for the depth and range of the 

acting, dancing and musical talents of 

the school.  The cast and chorus were 

ably supported by the live band, made 

up of  year 10 and year 11 

instrumentalists, who helped to create 

the atmosphere of Prohibition-era 

New York in a boisterous and 

energetic setting of this popular 

musical. 
 

The show was a true ensemble piece 

but was lit up by the outstanding 

performances of Tom Reimann-Jones as 

everyoneõs favourite guy, Bugsy Malone, 

Daisy Thorogood as the innocent yet no-nonsense Blousey, Harry Bloor as a lovably 

menacing Fat Sam, Amy Heery as the seductive Tallulah and Laurie Oliver as a suave Dandy 

Dan. Other strong performances from a number of year 11 students, playing the roles of 

comic hoodlums, boxers or speakeasy girls, enabled the performance to run smoothly and 

professionally and it was evident that their experience and energy supported and guided the 

younger members of the 

cast.  
 

A particular strength lay in 

the dynamic singing and 

movement of the Chorus, 

who gave their all in bringing 

this vivid story to life. The full 

cast rendition of the fast-

paced, ôFat Samõs Grand Slamõ 

was a notable highlight as 

was the magnificent and 

emotional finale, ôYou Give a 

Little Loveõ.  

The technical crew, led by 

Geno Sharpe, provided 

atmospheric lighting and sound effects essential to the success of such a production.  Above 

all, however, the students involved appreciated the leadership, hard work and tireless 

dedication of directors Steph Bramwell and Jayne Marling, along with that of the musical 

directors Andrea Wright and Sarah Ledbury.   



 

 

 

Carnegie Group Activities  
 

The Carnegie medal is awarded each year to an outstanding book written for teenagers. Eight books 

are short listed for a chance of winning this prestigious award and we give our students the 

opportunity to read, discuss and vote for their favourites.   It is 

a fantastic opportunity to take part in a nationwide shadowing 

scheme, get to know other students and take part in book 

related discussions and activities in a relaxed and supportive 

environment.   

The members of our Carnegie book group will also take part in 

a visit to Kingõs School in Macclesfield where they will be given 

an opportunity to meet other students involved in the 

nationwide shadowing scheme, hear other perspectives and 

give their opinions and perspectives too before the winner of the award is announced on 18th June 
2018. 

These activities help to promote a culture of reading amongst our students and gives students who 

enjoy reading a chance to get to get to know others who share their interests.  

Accelerated Reader ð Support from local businesses  
 

Weõd like to thank the following local businesses for their recent help in sponsoring our AcceIerated 

Reading programme.  
 

  Insuranceman   La Fontana   F R Somerset   Morrisons  
 

We have had generous donations of vouchers, prizes and money in order to help us to improve the 

provision of books and rewards for students taking part in the Accelerated Reading programme.  If 

you are interested in finding out more or supporting our school with this, please contact Mrs 

Dobson (gdobson@chapelhigh.org.uk)  

Bookbuzz Local Business Sponsors  
  

Bookbuzz is a fantastic reading programme from the reading charity Book Trust with the aim of 
helping schools inspire a love of reading in year 7 students. Participating schools give their students 

the opportunity to choose their own book to take home and keep from a list of 17 suitable titles. 

We think it is important to create a love of reading 

amongst our younger students; many students of 

secondary age do not read regularly enough and this has a 

negative impact on progress across the board.  

  

In the past, the books were provided entirely free of 

charge by Book Trust. Unfortunately, they now have to 

charge around £3 per book supplied.  This obviously 

makes it far more challenging for us as a school to carry 

out this project and we have to pass this cost on to our students and ask them to pay towards their 

books.  Next year, thanks to the support of the local businesses listed below, we are able to offer 

these books as a gift to our youngest year 7 students so that they will start high school with a 

fantastic new book and thereby create a real ôbuzzõ about reading  around school.  If you would like 

to be involved, please do contact me at school, gdobson@chapelhigh.org.uk or 01298 813118.  

Thank you to J S Burgess Engineering, Whaley Bridge and Eagley Plastics, Chinley for 

your support.  

Literacy News  

mailto:gdobson@chapelhigh.org.uk
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